Lt. Col. Jose A. Baudean,
Army of the Republic of Uruguay,
c/o Language Section,
C. & G.S.S.,
Fort Leavenworth, Kansas.

Dear Colonel Baudean:

Pfc. C. L. Eaton of Fort Leavenworth dropped in to make an appointment for your coming to the University of Kansas for a visit and to consult us regarding our athletics in American universities.

at my earliest convenience. However, I leave for Chicago to attend the International Convention of Rotary, which convenes in small sections under fifty. My section is from June 11 to 15. I expect to be in Lawrence the week of June 18 and the following week. If you will write me stating your available dates I will again communicate with you with a view of our getting together. I am sorry for this slight histus in my schedule.

With all good wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH